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B O O N E S L I C K  T R A I L  Q U I L T E R S ’  G U I L D  

                Day Chapter 

       Monday, October 3, 2016 

           9:00 am Sit ‘n Sew 

       Noon - Special Luncheon 

            1:00 pm Meeting, Program, Show and Tell  

                          Fairview Methodist Church 

Star l ight  Piecemakers  
Chapter  Meeting  

 

Thursday,  October 6,  2016  
Doors  Open at  6:00  pm  

 

Meeting and Program at  7:00 pm  
 

Fai rview Method ist  Church  

Editor:  Marilyn Wooldridge 

Earlier this year a number of you loaned 
quilts for a trunk show in Jefferson City for 
the Missouri River Quilt Guild.  This month, 
they will return the favor at our Starlight    
meeting.  If you’ve attended one of their quilt 
shows, you know they have some  talented 
quilters, so I’m sure we’ll be seeing some 
beautiful and inspiring quilts.  Please give 
them a warm welcome on Thursday Oct. 6.   
Doors will open at 6 PM, with the meeting 
beginning at 7.  Irmgard will be out of town, 
so it will be my job to keep things rolling.   
See you there! 
  
Our holiday dinner will be December 1.  I’m 

needing 2-3 (or more) people to help plan 

and help decorate the event.  Once the quilt 

show is complete, I’d like to get started so  

we don’t have a hectic rush at the last       

minute.  Contact me by e-mail or see me at 

the October meeting if you’d  like to help.     

 Mona 

October will an especially exciting month 

for the Day Chapter. Our guest speaker   

is Carol Jones. Carol of Lawrence,       

Kansas, has co-authored two books with 

her friend, and quilt collaborator, Bobbi     

Finley, who lives in San Jose, California.  

Their first book was Tile Quilt Revival:  

Reinventing a  Forgotten Form, C&T Publishing.  Their 

next book was Fresh Perspectives: Reinventing 18   

Classic Quilts from the International Quilt Study Center 

& Museum, C&T Publishing.  
  

Carol’s quilts have twice been featured on the cover of 

Quilters Newsletter, many times in the pages of that 

magazine as well as American Quilter, in Patchwork 

Tsushin, on the cover of Barbara Brackman’s America’s 

Printed Fabrics 1770-1890, and in many other          

publications, including Judi Warren Blaydon’s Collage +       

Cloth = Quilt.  In 2004 and 2005, a quilt made by Carol 

with Bobbi Finley and Georgann Eglinski traveled 

throughout Japan in the exhibition, Japanese Imagery in 

One Hundred Quilts, which featured the work of 75   

artists from Japan and 25 artists from other countries.  

In the fall of 2013, twelve free-form wall quilts, Carol’s  

Calendar of Quilts, was exhibited at the Strecker-Nelson 

Pop Up Gallery in Manhattan, Kansas.  Among the topics 

Carol lectures on is the nineteenth-century type of     

appliqué quilts known as tile quilts and the recent     

revival of the genre. Her presentation at our meeting will 

be on Tile Quilt Revival. Carol was here for a workshop 

on Tile quilts several years ago and the range of        

information about this style of quilt has continued to  

expand. If you took that workshop please bring any       

project you completed to share both with Carol and   

with  our members.  

 

In addition to our speaker we will have as our guests 

about twenty quilters from the United Kingdom. They will 

join us for a salad luncheon and will also be bringing 

“show ‘n tell”.  The tour group will have begun their two-

week tour of American quilting with our quilt show and 

meeting. Please come and welcome them to the USA! 

 

Don’t miss this meeting. We will open the doors for Sit 

and Sew at 9:00am. 

ANSWERS TO SEPTEMBER QUIZ FOR QUILTERS  
 

These are the correct answers to the Sept. puzzle.  

Bettina  

 

Quilters Hall of Fame honorees from the Sept. 

puzzle:  Amy Emms, Cuesta Benberry, Barbara 

Brackman, Eleanor Burns, Grace Snyder, and     

Marie Webster, 

There were eight correct entries. The drawing will 

be at the first October meeting. 

 

The October QUIZ FOR QUILTERS is on page 7. 



Published monthly by Booneslick Trail  Quilters’ Guild, a not-
for-profit organization,  established in 1978, and dedicated   
to educating its members and the community in the art and  
appreciation of quilt making. 

Treasurer's REPORT 
Submitted by  

Willie Morris 

As of August 31, 2016 

Checking Acct.   
Balance 

$18,735.70  

Savings                        $1,034.14  

CD's (2) $10,869.35  

Total Combined   

Balance 
$30,639.19  

  

No. of Members 132 

  

Fiscal Year            
Beginning Balance 

$12,407.37  

FYTD Income $8,685.25  

FYTD Expenses ($2,406.92) 

Current Checking  
Acct. Bal. 

$18,685.70  
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BTQG BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2016-2017 

 

Executive Board Members/Elected 

 

CEO   Donna Puleo  573-808-6079 (C) 

Past CEO  Mindy Smith  573-864-3936 (C) 

Vice CEO  Margaret Muegenburg 573-234-7313 (H) 

Secretary  Barbara Hawley  573-489-2065 (C) 

Treasurer  Willie Morris  573-424-1421 (C) 

President-Day Chapter Ustena Simenson 573-356-5915 (C) 

President-Starlight  

     Piecemakers  Irmgard Marsh  660-591-3223 (C) 

  

Board Members/Appointed Standing Committee Chairs 
 

Membership  Robin Heider  573-446-6254 (H)  

Program Chair- 

     Day Chapter  Joyce Campbell  918-521-1534 (C) 

Program Chair-Starlight  

     Piecemakers  Mona Stevenson 573-698-2019 (H)  

Newsletter  Marilyn Wooldridge 573-289-2957 (C) 

Librarian  Louise Bequette 660-651-0114 (C) 

Librarian Co-Chair  Sandy Womack  573-442-8483 (H)  

Historian  Virginia Peterson  573-442-0042 (H)  

Historian Co-Chair Merril Winfield  573-446-8676 (H) 

Service Project  Christi Brietzke  573-449-3405 (H)  

Quilt Show   Mindy Smith  573-864-3936 (C) 

   Donna Puleo  573-808-6079 (C)  

Ad Hoc Committee Chairs 
 

Webmaster  Janet Hollandsworth 573-445-1073 (H)  

Social Media  Barb Nixon  573-239-1039 (C)  

Winter Retreat   Susan Tharp  573-449-2004 (H) 

Membership Directory  Debbie Odor  573-442-3021 (H)  

 

The library committee 
has finished the        
inventory and found 
there are books missing.  
Please check for guild 

books on your shelves at home.  We 
do need to check out books when 
they take them to their chairs so we 
get a better idea of how much is  
being read.  
 
Continue to check out books 
from our collection of quilt history, 
projects and techniques. There 
are many choices to make. 

 

Bonne Femme Book Group 

will meet Oct. 18, at DBRL, 1 

p.m. The October title is THE 

KEY ON THE QUILT, Stephanie 

Grace Whitson.  All guild 

members are welcome.  

The Civil War Interest group will meet October 25, 12:30-2 p.m. 

the Bettina Havig’s home, 1108 Sunset Lane, Columbia.  We will 

not meet in November. 



SUN MON TUE WED THU FR SAT 

      1 

BTQG 

Quilt Show 

Stoney 

2 

BTQG 

Quilt Show  

Stoney 

Creek Inn 

3   Day Chapter      

Meeting 

Sit ‘n Sew 9 AM 

Special Lunch  

Noon 

Meeting at 1 PM 

Fairview United 

Methodist Church 

4 5 6     Starlight     

Piecemakers    

Chapter Meeting 

Doors open at 6 PM 

“Chat and Sew” 

Meeting at 7 PM 

Fairview United  

Methodist Church 

7 8 

9 10 

BTQG 

Board Meeting 

6:00 PM DBRL  

11 12 

Small    

Wonders 

DBRL 1 PM 

13 
Sassy Stitchers 

9:30 AM 

Joanns’ Store 

14 15 

16 17 

EZ2B 

Stitchers 

1 PM Quilt 4 U 

18  BonneFemme 

Book Group DBRL  

1 PM 
 

 

Modern Quilt  

Interest Group  

6:30 PM  DBRL 

19 20 21 22 

23/30 24/31                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               25 
 

English Paper 

 Piecing  1 PM 

At Kay Shoner’s  
 

26 27   RedWork 

9 AM 

Joan Westcott’s 

Home 
Civil War  

Interest Group 

12:30—2 PM 

Bettina Havig’s  

Home  

28 29 

October 2016 

Reminder:  The Quilt Show set-up will be on Friday September 30th at Stoney Creek Inn. 

And with take down on Sunday October 2nd.  If you are available to assist in either or both 

activities——JUST DROP BY STONEY.  All Hands and Hearts Welcome!!! 

Contacts: Day chapter: Ustena Simenson, 573-356-5915, Starlight chapter: Irmgard Marsh, 660-591-3223, 
Board of Directors: Donna Puleo, 573-808-6079, Newsletter Editor: Marilyn Wooldridge, 573-289-2957, 
Bonne Femme book group: Bettina Havig, 449-1602, Small Wonders: Karon Huggler, 443-7410, Sassy 
Stitchers: Donna Burris,  474-4338, Basic Quilting: Corinne Remeika, 449-7574,  EZ2B Stitchers: Merril 
Winfield, 446-8676, Modern Quilt: Judi Kirkpatrick, 660-734-0358, English Paper Piecing: Joan Westcott, 
874-8160,  Civil War Group: Bettina Havig, 449-1602, Redwork: Myrna Powers, 445-0766                          
OR check directory for email addresses. * Indicates a closed group.  
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   CEO’s Message 
 
In our Board of Directors meeting this month one new motion was made, and approved, 
that I would like to bring to everyone’s attention.  In discussing Day Chapter meetings for 
2017, the January and July dates fall on Mondays shortly after or before holidays.  Please 
make note and update your calendars that the January meeting has been rescheduled to 
January 9

th
 instead of January 2

nd
 and the July meeting has been rescheduled to July 10

th
 

instead of July 3
rd

.  If you have any additional questions about either of those dates     
and/or programs, please contact Ustena Simenson or Joyce Campbell.   

 
As an update to our Board members, I am happy to announce Merril Winfield is officially appointed as 
the Historian co-chair and Sandy Womack is officially appointed as the Librarian co-chair.  I welcome 
both of these volunteers for their participation in the Board meetings when Virginia (who travels the 
world!) or Louise cannot attend.  Our Board meeting was filled with very constructive conversation and 
progressive reports that you will see in additional articles throughout this newsletter.  One being the   
quilt show!!   
 
And on that note, I would be remiss in not thanking the quilt show committee in advance for their       
dedication, determination and hard work in preparing and producing this year’s exhibit.  That note of 
thanks also includes all of the volunteers signed up to work the event as well as the Guild members who 
created the works of art that will be on display.  It takes the entire Guild to pull this major fundraiser off 
and I look forward to seeing many of you there in just a few weeks.  Please be sure to read more about 
the quilt show in Mindy’s article in this newsletter.   
 
Our next event to get ready for is the winter retreat!  That’s a committee I’ve heard is the “best”         
committee to be on.  Plans underway for the retreat are sure to bring a respite from the winter            
doldrums in addition to having some fun with fellow Guild members.  Spots are filling fast so don’t be     
left out in the cold!   
 
This year’s slate of day and evening programs are filled with a variety of educational topics as well as 
entertainment you won’t want to miss.  My hope is everyone looks forward to the activities planned this 
year and enjoys the fellowship that comes with it!  And of course, the holidays are right around the     
corner.  What fun…what fun!  
 
The fields are harvested and bare, and winter whistles through the square.  October dresses in flame 
and gold like a woman afraid of growing old. –Anne Mary Lawler 

 
  THE BRITISH ARE COMING  

 

For, our October 3 Day Chapter meeting, we are having an   

English tea luncheon to honor our 20 English quilter guests 

who will be attending. 

 

The Traditional group has volunteered to serve as the     

committee to plan the luncheon.  We will provide sliced chicken, ham, bread  

and condiments. 

 

We ask members to bring salad or dessert, your choice.  Hot tea will be     

provided at each table in tea pots covered with tea cozies plus a pitcher with 

cream to add to your tea if you wish.  Tea cups and saucers will be available. 

 

Please plan to attend and entertain our guests.  Please be sure to provide two 

places at each table for our guests so we all have a chance to 

visit with them over lunch.  

 

Hope to see you there.  It's going to be fun. 

 

Joyce Campbell  
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QUILTING THROUGH THE SEASONS OCTOBER 1-2, 2016 

 
Well…..you gorgeous BTQG chicks……you have done it again…….we are       

going to have a beautiful, beautiful quilt show in 2016…..and it is finally just days away.  The committee 
this year has been phenomenal……..what an              outstanding job they have done over the past 
months.  And I must give     Janet Hollandsworth a huge thank you…….she has done brilliant things with 
the show information on our  website…….(and btw, Janet has a brand new baby grandson!!) 
 

A reminder to make time on Saturday afternoon to go to the Mizzou Botanic Garden presentation,    
“Look for Inspiration in Nature” with Pete Millier, Director of MBG.  Visit Bradley Meinke at his              
Purple “B”  Emporium Miniature Exhibit.  And, of course, Dawn Heese will have a booth with all her  
beautiful Linen Closet Design patterns.  Dawn’s wool on cotton applique classes on Saturday morning   
and Sunday afternoon still have some openings and now we have kits for her classes, thanks to our      
darling Ann Rennier.  Be sure to note on your registration form if you would like a kit ($5.00).  Then, 
thanks to Hsiao-Mei Wiedmeyer we have added the international richness to our exhibits with the     
loveliness of three of her Hmong Pa ndau quilts….thank you so much, Hsiao-Mei for this very special   
quilt exhibit. 
 

I asked Janet for an on-line volunteer sign-up on our website and magic Janet did it.  SO, 
check the website for openings in the volunteer schedule.  Go to btqg.missouri.org, click 
on the “Click here to learn more about the upcoming BTQG 2016 Quilt Show!” and then 
click on the “Quilt Entry (members only)” tab.  In that screen you will see, “Please sign up 
to fill one of the volunteer slots.”  At this point   we are still needing to confirm the use of 
people and pickups to get the equipment and then return all the equipment.  We like to 
have 3 pickups…..at this point we have 2 vehicles for Thursday and none for Sunday.   
Note that the schedule for Thursday to get the equipment and Sunday delivery back to the  
storage unit is on the same grid……just put in the comments which day you are available.  
Also, I want to suggest to you that having this information on line, you can now go in any 
time and check to make sure you have your schedule noted correctly on your calendar. 
 

The t-shirts are beautiful—thank you Diane Jackson and Barb Nixon……….the Hand 2 Heart Market has 
lots of beautiful items—thank you Hank/Martha, et al……and the Slient Auction has some wonderful 
items as well—thank you Ustena!!   And, of course, THE STAR OF THE SHOW, your 170 quilts that we will 
be exhibiting!  Perfect!!   
 

All of you………have a wonderful time this year during our quilt show and enjoy being together during   
this really special time for us!!! …..Mindy 

     Quilt Show Entries 

 

Your entries for the 2016 BTQG quilt show should be delivered to Stoney Creek Inn between the 

hours of 8 a.m. and 12 noon on Friday, September 30th.  Remember that your quilt needs a sleeve 

and that the label you printed when you entered your quilt, needs to be attached to the 

back.  Hang on to your claim check.  You will need it to claim your quilt after the show.  Quilts will 

be ready for pickup on Sunday, October 2nd at 6 p.m. 



Quilt Shows and Workshops in the Area 
 
September through October 11, 2016 - Art Quilts of the Midwest  
     The National Quilt Museum - Paducah, KY      
     Learn more about the exhibit - www.QuiltMusuem.org/Midwest    
            

October 15-16, 2016 - Monroe County Historical Society Quilters 1st annual Salt River quilt  
 show: “Remembering Grandma’s Quilts & Making New Memories”.  Location: Mark Twain 
 Birthplace State Historical Site, 37352 Shrine Rd, Florida, MO. Admission free, donations 
 accepted.  Live presentations at 10 am/12 noon/2 pm, vendors, door prizes, food      
 available. Saturday Oct 15 9:00-5:00; Sunday, Oct 16 9:00-3:00. No website found.    
       

October 21-22, 2016 - Lee’s Summit Quilters’ Guild annual quilt show.  Location: Woods  
 Chapel United Methodist Church, 4725 NE Lakewood Way, Lee’s Summit, MO.  Wheelchair      
 accessible, free parking.  Admission $3.  More than 100 quilts, door prizes, vendors,            
  technique   demonstrations, antique bed turning, boutique, silent auction, scissor          
 sharpening                      http://lsqg.blogspot.com 
 

October 21-22, 2016 - Calhoun County Quilt & Church Tour - Quilts will be viewed in the    
 villages of Brussels, Hamburg, Hardin, and Kampsville, Illinois.  For information and to buy 
 tickets  call 618-883-2578 or 618-232-1268         
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    LET’S PLAY DOLLS:       
  

Workshop fee $15, Class to be held Oct. 22, 2016 , 9:00 - noon at Quilt 4 U, 908 Rain Forest 
Pkwy, Columbia, MO 65205   
 
 
Is there some poor little doll huddling somewhere without a quilt? Let's correct that. If you are a      
grandmother needing to have a quilt for your pretend great grandchild or just like small quilts 
this is  the workshop for you. The quilt will be a seven panel “strippy” quilt either 26" x 30" or 16 
1/2" x 22 1/2". You choose the size. The process is exactly the same. Students will piece four 
patch blocks to be set into “strippy” panels. You will learn how to align the blocks in the panels 
for straight lines across to avoid a wavy finish. It's perfect for an American Girl™ doll. All the 
planning and calculations have been done for you so you can just have fun. (This size makes 
great preemie quilts.) 
 
Supply list: 
1/8 yard each of five small prints, medium to dark, 5/8 yard of a medium scale print 
1/2 yard of a background print that will contrast with the small prints 
rotary cutter, mat, and ruler (6"x 12" will be fine) 
scissors and seam ripper 
sewing machine, cord and power foot 
neutral thread and pre-wound bobbins 
straight pins 
pencil or colored pencil visible on your medium print. 
All workshops require a chalkboard or flip chart. 
 
Workshop fee is $15 per person. Registration is open immediately.  Registration form on pg 7. 
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A QUIZ FOR QUILTERS #2 
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This is your brain teaser/puzzle for October. Submit your answers at either October meeting. We will draw from 

the correct answers at the November meetings. 

 

Below are two blocks; each has multiple names, in fact five for each. Unscramble the scrambles names and 

match them to the correct block. Put the letter for the correct block in front of the number on the list. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Block A                 Block B 

 

saskojnc tars   6. dhnya yand    

 

fohysol   7. yenhr fohet setw    

 

saylcy ceciho   8. rcno nad naseb    
 

nhe and kinshcec   9. rats ofeth tswe    

 

rhasyr arts   10.  kcud dan ginkuscdl    

     LET’S PLAY DOLLS:  
REGISTRATION FORM 

 
Detach and return: 
 
Name____________________________________email______________________________
___ 
 
Phone_____________________________________ (use the one most preferred) 
 
Address if no email_____________________________________ 
 
City________________________________  State_______  zip____________ 
 
Check for $15 made payable to BTQG; ck #________Return registration to Joyce Campbell                        
  4707 Derby Ridge, Columbia, MO. 65202.  
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P.O. Box 542 

Columbia, MO 65205-542 

O u r  M e e t i n g  P l a c e  
 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

3200 Chapel Hill Road 

Columbia, MO 65203 

 
Starlight Piecemakers 

Chapter Meeting 
 

Thursday, Oct 6, 2016 
Doors open at 6:00 

“Chat and Sew” 
Meeting and Program at 7 pm 

 
 

Fairview United Methodist Church 
 

Bring a Quilt for Show and Tell 

 

         
Day Chapter  Meeting 
     

Monday, Oct 3, 2016 
   9 am—1 pm Sit n’ Sew 

Special Luncheon 
  1 pm Business Meeting             

and Program 
 
 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

 

BTQG is on the Web 
 

HTTP://BTQG.MISSOURI.ORG 

Mitzel, Mavis Oct 05 

Heider, Robin Oct 07 

Rennier, Ann Oct 08 

Stevenson, Mona Oct 09 

Wiedmeyer, Hsiao-
Mei 

Oct 10 

Leistner, Pat Oct 13 

Rynkewicz, Louise Oct 14 

Brueggenjohann, 
Jean 

Oct 15 

Brietzke, Christi Oct 16 

Powers, Myrna Oct 17 

Eggeman, Laura A Oct 18 

Petersen, Mary Oct 19 

Haralson, Janice Oct 22 

Heese, Dawn Oct 27 

Pilkenton, Mary Oct 27 

Pottinger, Joan Oct 30 

Webster, Marty Oct 30 

de Chazal. Suzanne Oct 31 

HTTP://BTQG.MISSOURI.ORG

